Town Board Meeting August 17, 2020 6:30 p.m.

Remote Meeting via www.zoom.com (id#: 845-2220-6414 password 721095)

Present: Supervisor Aaron, Councilor Tucker, Councilor McCormack, Councilor Alexander, Councilor Legg, Attorney Smith.

Also Present: Bridgett Winkelman, Sue Murphy, Allan Wellington, Miranda Robinson, John Camp, Jason Gabak (Skaneateles Press), Christine Buff, Kim Benda, Joe Dwyer, Scott Molnar (Planning and Zoning Attorney), Chris Graham, Shelia Card, Corey McWilliams, Jackson Severance.

Highway, Water, Transfer Station: Highway Superintendent Allan Wellington reported the Highway Department had excavated and hydroseeded a highway ditch along West Lake Road, near the Country Club and a highway ditch on County Line Road, near Franklin Street. They had added culvert extensions for 2 farm driveways on Andrews Road, cut and removed 6 trees along Giles, Weeks and Lacy Roads, and completed the site work at the Sims Building. Made equipment repairs and delivered a truck for warranty repairs. In the Water Department they repaired 3 water main breaks August 4th on State Street and Jordan Road, made adjustments to the pressure reducing valve on Jordan, repaired lawns at the water main breaks and water samples were submitted for bacteria, disinfection byproduct and for blue-green algae to the EPA. At the Transfer Station the next truckload of baled cardboard will be picked up on Wednesday, had a service call to program the hydraulic units for the compactors and coned off a parking area for the Swap Shop

Parks: Parks Manager Sue Murphy reported the Highway Department had done a great job helping to finishing the grounds at the Sims Building. The Parks continue to be busy. The Boat Launches had been extremely busy with the warm weather. They have been preparing the Austin Pavilion for the Nursery School. The Clift Park swimming area is scheduled to close for the season August 31st.

Supervisor Aaron stated she met with Janice Miller and hoping to get the Certificate of Occupancy from the Village soon. The Farmers Market continues to be well attended and they are keeping up with the mowing and weeding in the Parks.

Staff Engineer: Staff Engineer Robinson reported for the Solar Project at the Transfer Station an amended lease was written due to the lack of an easement obtained on Old Seneca Turnpike. The design was adjusted, and the easement was no longer required.

Progress on the LED Street Lighting; Hurricane Isaias has bumped the project back a bit, but we are looking to redeploy next week. Guth DeConzo is contracted with hurricane standby relief and the trucks scheduled for our project left mid-July to help with recovery efforts from the storm.

In the Water Department a memo regarding the water meters will be delivered to the board before the next board meeting with regards to the water meter analysis

Fire Department: Fire Chief Peter Buehler reviewed the July 2020 Fire Department report. He reviewed the upcoming trainings and meetings. He thanked the Highway Department for their help with the hay truck fire. The 8th annual Casino Night had been cancelled. *report attached

Historian: Town Historian Beth Batlle reported she had written a book on the history of Sheppard Settlement. Supervisor Aaron stated it will be on the Town website.

Minutes of August 3, 2020: On a motion of Councilor Tucker, seconded by Councilor Alexander, and with a (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board the minutes of August 3, 2020 were accepted as presented.

Christopher Graham Major Subdivision – County Line Road: Supervisor Aaron reported to the Board Christopher Graham had an application in to the Planning Board for a 34-lot subdivision on County Line Road and Visions Drive. Supervisor Aaron introduced Architect Bob Eggleston to review the application with the board.

Mr. Eggleston reviewed the project with the board. He stated the ALABAR property on County Line Road is 23.03 acres with 1223 feet of road frontage and over 800 feet deep located in the Hamlet District. The property gently slopes to the east and drains towards a watercourse further to the east and north. The property is within a Town water district and the soils have good perk rates. The Comprehensive Plan calls for this area to be developed with residential and mix uses appropriate to the Hamlet District and to provide alternative housing that are market rate for young families and empty nesters. The proposal is for ½ acre lots and is served by public water. The parcel is currently farmland, and it is small by farming standards and zoned for higher density development.

Chris Graham is interested in proposing a development of 34 one half acre residential lots for smaller homes in the 2000 square foot range that would appeal to the starting and downsizing markets. There appears to be no unbuildable land on this 23-acre parcel according to the Town's Environmental Resources Planning map, a potential 46 lots are possible. The series of two streets with points of entry off County Line Road are set up to have no lots enter off County Line Road itself. These streets consume 4.6 acres. Two shared driveways will provide access to 5 internal lots. Storm water areas have been contemplated in the North and Southeast corners and will consume another 3 acres of land. A future road connection has been reserved in the Northeast corner where the vacant industrial property could be developed in the future.

Walking trails are possible to connect this residential development with the Lauder Lane Condominium development which in turn connects to Visions Drive that is used by pedestrians after hours and during noon breaks. The industrial property to the east has a private walking trail that is abandoned and could possibly be reactivated in the future tying this development into the heart of Skaneateles Falls. There are 5 interior lots that have the potential to be apartments in the future. Mr. Eggleston stated in addition they put a ten-foot easement along County Line Road for walking paths. With this development they are looking for market value homes for the true middle class to stay in Skaneateles.

Mr. Eggleston stated they had been working with the Planning Board and there are several elements that will need to be completed with the Town Board. There will be dedicated streets, they

are working with town Engineer John Camp and Highway Superintendent Allan Wellington for the streets and dedicated roads. There will be an extension of the water district. They are working with Staff Engineer Robinson, Town Engineer John Camp and Highway Superintendent Alan wellington on this extension. This project will also require a drainage district. They are in an existing lighting district. He stated they are planning on requesting two lights in this subdivision.

Mr. Eggleston stated this is an introduction of the project to the Board and will continue to work with the Town's Engineers.

Councilor Alexander asked what is Market Rate housing? Mr. Eggleston stated Market Rate is building at a standard cost, under \$200 a square foot. Small reasonable homes the middle class can afford.

Supervisor Aaron asked if Chris Graham owned the property between this proposed project and Allan Brigg's condominiums? Mr. Eggleston stated current the property is owned by Allan Briggs. Mr. Graham has a contract to purchase this property subject to the approval of the subdivision.

Councilor Alexander asked what is the size of homes that will be on these size lots. He stated the average size will be 2000 square feet.

Highway Superintendent asked about the location of the driveway on a lot #12. Mr. Eggleston stated the current plan has curves instead of the hammerhead. The newer plan shows an access drive for the storm water pond. The driveway for lot #12 would come out on the access road.

Supervisor Aaron stated there are three issues that will impact the Town Board, dedication of the roads, a drainage district and the extension of the water district. Escrow accounts will need to be established.

Attorney Smith agreed these are the three basic items that will come to the Town Board. He reviewed the options the Town Board would have to review these items. He stated the road should come last so there is not a road going to nowhere. Supervisor Aaron agreed.

Mr. Eggleston stated the developer, Chris Graham is prepared to pay for the construct of the road to the Town's specifications. As well as the water district extension. The storm water drainage will be built to the Town's specifications also.

Supervisor Aaron stated she would like to see these houses stay affordable, unlike other developments that were presented as being affordable and ended up being a higher price. Mr. Eggleston stated he understood and hoped this will follow the standards and be approved.

Councilor Tucker asked about the drainage ponds and if there will be catch basins that will be a part of the design. Mr. Eggleston stated they are working with John Camp to create these drainage ponds in a way it will not create drainage problems in the future. Highway Superintendent agreed and will work with project.

Councilor Alexander questioned the cost per square foot. Mr. Eggleston stated without government subsides, construction costs are construction costs. Councilor Alexander did not agree this will be an affordable home for a middle-class family.

Supervisor Aaron asked about multi-family homes. Mr. Eggleston stated there is a possibility for multifamily homes in the center lots. They would be apartments not condominiums.

John Camp stated these are small lots and when there is a septic installed there will not be the area for a swimming pool, he wants everyone to be aware of this due to the small lot size. Mr. Eggleston stated these lots are very well drained and perk well.

Supervisor Aaron asked if they will be ranch homes. Mr. Eggleston sated their vision is to have a more traditional design.

Planning and Zoning Attorney Molnar stated the application is moving through the Planning Board and they are happy the request is being made to the Town Board for the Town requirements.

Attorney Smith discussed the plan of pathways and sidewalks through the neighborhood. Mr. Eggleston stated they are working on the connectivity of the neighborhood with paths and walkways.

John Camp stated sidewalks and paths are an ongoing issue, it becomes challenging without a Town policy on sidewalks.

Supervisor Aaron stated the Board will review and discuss this proposed project and have it on the next agenda.

Town of Skaneateles Landfill Post-Monitoring Proposal – Plumley Engineering. Supervisor Aaron reviewed the proposal and stated this type monitoring was required every year. Previous Supervisor Mary Sennett negotiated this monitoring and now the monitoring is every other year. The cost for the 2020 proposal is \$6,100.

On a motion of Councilor Alexander, seconded by Councilor Legg and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board the 2020 Landfill Post Monitoring Proposal from Plumley Engineering was approved at a cost of \$6,100.

Refinancing – **Fire Department Bond:** Supervisor Aaron reviewed the opportunity for the refinancing of the joint bond held by the Village and Town for financing the Fire Station. This opportunity is due to the decrease in interest rates and was brought to the Board attention in February by John Shehadi of Fiscal Advisors. The refinancing would be for the 6 remaining years of the bond.

Supervisor Aaron stated there were two bids received:

Robert W. Baird & Co. Projected Savings: \$143.943 Interest Rate: 1.40093%

Roosevelt & Cross, Inc. Projected Savings: \$134,756 Interest Rate: 1.53272%

Supervisor Aaron stated after the review of Village Trustee, Kathleen Zapata and Town Budget Officer Bridgett Winkelman they have recommended the Board more forward with the low bid from Robert W. Baird & Co.

Budget officer Winkelman stated as a rule of thumb we should receive at least a 3% savings to move forward with refinancing. This proposal is a savings of 8%. This is the right thing to do at this time.

On a motion of Councilor Legg, seconded by Councilor Tucker and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board the low bit from Robert W. Baird & Co. was accepted at an interest rate of 1.40093% to refinance the remainder of the joint Town and Village bond for the Fire Station.

Reschedule September 7, 2020 Town Board Meeting: Supervisor Aaron stated, due to the Labor Day Holiday on September 7th the Board needed to reschedule the first Town Board meeting of September.

On a motion of Councilor Alexander, seconded by Councilor Legg and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board the September 7, 2020 Town Board meeting was rescheduled to September 9, 2020 at 6:30 p.m.

Schedule 2021 Budget Meetings: Budget Officer Winkelman reviewed possible dates for the 2021 Budget sessions.

On a motion of Councilor Alexander, seconded by Councilor Legg and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board the following 2021 Budget Meetings were approved:

Thursday, September 17, 2020	6:30	Salaries/ Benefits
Saturday, September 19, 2020	8:30 – 12:30	Departments TBD
Saturday, September 26, 2020	8:30 - 12:30	Departments TBD

All budget meetings will be set up through zoom.

Introduction – Local Law # 2020-C "A Local law Amending Chapter 148 of the Code of the Town of Skaneateles": Supervisor Aaron reviewed the resolutions for the purpose of amending the 2015 Joint Comprehensive Plan and proposed Local Law 2020-C entitled "A Local Law Amending Chapter 148 of the Code of the Town of Skaneateles". The Comprehensive Plan includes the Draft Open Space Plan. The format of the amended Comprehensive Plan had not changed since 2018 and the Open Space Plan had not changed since 2016. All three of these documents are to be adopted together.

Supervisor Aaron stated Planning and Zoning Secretary, Karen Barkdull, Town Attorney Smith, Planning and Zoning Attorney Molnar, Planner Joel Russel and Planner Howard Brodsky had done an incredible job with these documents. They compared the comprehensive plan with the zoning, made corrections and updates to the entire code and made the document more user friendly. After many years preparing these documents they are ready to be referred to our Planning and Zoning Boards, Onondaga County Planning Board as well as the other agencies and surrounding Village, Towns and Counties. A public information meeting and a public hearing on these documents can now be scheduled.

Attorney Molnar reviewed the process. He thanked Planner Joel Russel for his reformatting the document to make more user friendly. Planning and Zoning Secretary Karen Barkdull created a worksheet reviewing the major changes in the document. He thanked Ms. Barkdull for these worksheets, she had done a great job and this will be very helpful. The changes to the zoning code make the zoning code Chapter 148 more efficient.

Planning and Zoning Secretary stated the major changes in the Zoning Code was format, not a lot of code change.

Attorney Smith reviewed the two resolutions. With these resolutions the Board would schedule a Public Information meeting and Public Hearing. These resolutions classify this as a Type I action under SEQR. The Resolutions state the Clerk will refer the Comprehensive Plan and the proposed amended Zoning Law, Chapter 148 to the Planning and Zoning Boards, to the all the necessary Villages, Counties, Towns and agencies. The notice will be published in the official Town newspaper no later than 10 days in advance of the public hearing.

Attorney Smith stated the Zoning Code changes will be changed by Local Law and the Comprehensive Plan will be approved by Resolution not Local Law.

After discussion of the Board the public information meeting would be scheduled September 24th at 7:00 pm and the Public Hearing would be scheduled at the second Town Board meeting in October, October 15th at 7:00 p.m.

On a motion of Councilor McCormack, seconded by Councilor Tucker and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board the resolution was approved introducing Proposed Local Law 2020-C scheduling a Public Informational Meeting on September 24, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. and a Public Hearing regarding Proposed Local Law 2020-C "A Local Law Amending Chapter 148 of the Code of the Town of Skaneateles" on October 15, 2020 at 7:00 p.m.

*resolution attached

On a motion of Councilor Tucker, seconded by Councilor Alexander and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board the resolution was approved introducing the amended Skaneateles Comprehensive Plan 2015 which includes the Open Space Plan as an appendix to the document scheduling a Public Informational Meeting on September 24, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. and a Public Hearing regarding the amended Skaneateles Comprehensive Plan 2015 which includes the Open Space Plan as an appendix to the document on October 15, 2020 at 7:00 p.m.

*resolution attached

Announcements/Correspondence/Updates

- *Update Soldiers and Sailors Monument: Staff Engineer Robinson reported they are continuing to work with the Village and Bell and Spina's architect for the repairs.*
- Update Skaneateles Nursery School: Supervisor Aaron reported Councilor Alexander and Councilor Legg had been working with Skaneateles Nursery School on their plan for reopening. We had submitted guidelines to the Nursery School, and they are working on fulfilling these guidelines to reopen in September.

• Update –Hill-Rom: Supervisor Aaron stated she had reached out to Hill-Rom regarding the parking of their employees on Mottville Road. She received correspondence from Hill-Rom's Senior HR Manager, and they are working on the issue and will provide an update to the Town.

Public Comment: No Public Comment.

Budget Amendments: No budget amendments.

Abstract #20-16: Supervisor Aaron reviewed the payment to the Environmental Services of Vermont for the paint removal at the Transfer Station and stated that the total cost came in below the bid price. Councilor Legg asked Budget Officer Winkelman about the bill from Syracuse Haulers for trash removal at the Transfer Station. He asked if this is reflective of the new contract. She stated yes, it is the new contracted price and is approximately \$20,000 more than last month. Supervisor Aaron stated the contract had been submitted to Syracuse Hauler and it had not been returned at this time.

On a motion of Councilor McCormack, seconded by Councilor Legg and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board vouchers #20-0869 - #20-0967 were authorized from the following funds:

General Fund:	\$ 82,212.70	Highway:	\$ 4,083.88
Water:	\$ 20,854.41	Sewer.:	\$ 2,341.60
Hwy Part Town:	\$ 3,682.98	T & A:	\$ 1,019.72
Part Town:	\$ 3,495.88	Butters Farm	\$ 810.00
TOTAL:	\$119,500.89		

Executive Session – Attorney Advice: On a motion of Councilor Tucker, seconded by Councilor Alexander and with unanimous (5-0) affirmation of the Town Board the meeting was adjourned to Executive Session at 8:00 p.m.

On a motion of Councilor Tucker, seconded by Councilor Legg the meeting was returned to open session at 8:40 p.m.

On a motion of Councilor Legg, seconded by Councilor Tucker the meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,
Julie A. Stenger

Town Clerk

RESOLUTION OF THE TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN OF SKANEATELES

- WHEREAS, Pursuant to Municipal Home Rule Law Section 20(4), Board Member McCormack has introduced for consideration Local Law No. C of 2020 entitled "A Local Law Amending Chapter 148 of the Code of the Town of Skaneateles." (the "Proposed Local Law").
- **WHEREAS**, the purpose of the Proposed Local Law is to amend Chapter 148 of the Code of the Town of Skaneateles, more commonly known as the Zoning Law of the Town of Skaneateles (the "Zoning Law").
- WHEREAS, the Zoning Law was adopted on May 28, 1996, amended in its entirety on December 1, 2005, and has had portions of the law amended since that time on numerous occasions.
- WHEREAS, the Town retained the services of zoning consultant Joel Russell to advise on the preparation of the Proposed Local Law and to hold a series of meetings with stake holders to gather input in connection with the preparation of the Proposed Local Law from October 10-12, 2017.
- WHEREAS, following the stakeholder meetings, Mr. Russell prepared draft revisions to the Zoning Law that were further reviewed and amended by the Town Planning Board and planning staff.
- WHEREAS, the Town Board desires to comply with the requirements of SEQRA and its implementing regulations set forth at 6 NYCRR Part 617, and Section 239 of the General Municipal Law, with respect to these proposed amendments to the Zoning Law.
- **NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED** that the Town Board will hold a public hearing on October 15, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. to hear all persons interested in the above-referenced Local Law and to consider the adoption of the Proposed Local Law;
- **BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED,** that the Town Board will also hold an informational meeting on September 24, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. to allow members of the public the opportunity to ask questions about the Proposed Local Law;
- **BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED** that the Town Board hereby declares its status and role as lead agency for purposes of a coordinated review under SEQRA of the Local Law. The Town Board hereby preliminarily classifies the Local Law as a Type 1 Action under SEQRA, and the Town Board hereby directs the Town Clerk to send Part 1 of the EAF and the proposed Local Law to interested agencies to request their comments thereon;
- **BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED** that the Town Clerk shall refer the Local Law to Onondaga County Planning for its review pursuant to General Municipal Law Section 239;

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town Clerk shall refer the Local Law to the Town of Skaneateles Planning Board for its review and report (the Planning Board must provide its report no later than thirty (30) days following this referral) pursuant to Section 148-46(B) of the Zoning Law; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town Clerk shall refer the Proposed Local Law to the clerks of the towns of Niles, Spafford, Marcellus, Camillus, Elbridge, Owasco, Sennett, the Village of Skaneateles and Cayuga County no later than ten (10) days in advance of the public hearing pursuant to Section 148-46(C) of the Zoning Law and Town Law Section 264(2); and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town Clerk shall cause notice of such public hearings to be published in the official Town newspaper in accordance with Town Law Section 264 and all legal requirements, no later than ten (10) days in advance of the public hearing.

The adoption of the foregoing Resolution was moved by Councilor McCormack, seconded by Councilor Tucker, and duly put to vote, which resulted as follows:

Janet Aaron	Voting	Aye
Courtney Alexander	Voting	Aye
Chris Legg	Voting	Aye
Kevin McCormack	Voting	Aye
Mark Tucker	Voting	Aye

The resolution was thereupon declared duly adopted.

Dated: August 17, 2020

CERTIFICATION

I hereby certify that at a meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Skaneateles, Skaneateles, New York on August 17, 2020 the adoption of the foregoing Resolution was moved Councilor McCormack, seconded by Councilor Tucker, and duly put to vote, which resulted as follows:

Supervisor Aaron Yes
Councilor McCormack Yes
Councilor Legg Yes
Councilor Alexander Yes
Councilor Legg Yes

Julie A. Stenger

Skangateles Town Clerk

Carried 5-0

RESOLUTION OF THE TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN OF SKANEATELES

WHEREAS, Member Tucker has introduced this resolution for purpose of amending the Skaneateles New York Joint Comprehensive Plan 2015 (the "Comprehensive Plan").

WHEREAS, the purpose of the Resolution is to amend the Comprehensive Plan consistent with the enclosed draft document and to add an Open Space Plan as an appendix to that document.

WHEREAS, the Town Board seeks to make certain amendments to the Comprehensive Plan to clarify particular points and to address certain resident concerns. The revisions proposed do not affect the basic purpose, vision, or concepts of the 2015 Joint Comprehensive Plan. Instead, the proposed revisions generally relate to the following: (1) modifying plan provisions based on the recent history of demographic and development trends and eliminating provisions that were based on assumptions that never came to pass; (2) adding language explaining the plan's role as a guidance document with no mandate for specific future actions; and (3) refining and condensing the text of the plan to make it more accessible and readable for the general public.

WHEREAS, the Town retained the services of planning consultant Joel Russell to advise on the preparation of the proposed amendments to the Comprehensive Plan and to hold a series of meetings with stake holders to gather input in connection with the preparation of the amendments from October 10-12, 2017.

WHEREAS, following the stakeholder meetings, Mr. Russell prepared draft revisions to the Comprehensive Plan that were further reviewed and amended by the Town Planning Board and planning staff.

WHEREAS, the Town Board desires to comply with the requirements of SEQRA and its implementing regulations set forth at 6 NYCRR Part 617, and Section 239 of the General Municipal Law, with respect to these proposed amendments to the Zoning Law.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board will hold a public hearing on October 15, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. to hear all persons interested in the proposed amendments to the Comprehensive Plan;

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Town Board will also hold an informational meeting on September 24, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. to allow members of the public the opportunity to ask questions about the proposed amendments to the Comprehensive Plan;

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town Board hereby declares its status and role as lead agency for purposes of a coordinated review under SEQRA of the Local Law. The Town Board hereby preliminarily classifies the proposed amendments to the Comprehensive Plan as a Type 1 Action under SEQRA, and the Town Board hereby directs the Town Clerk to send Part 1 of the EAF and the proposed Local Law to interested agencies to request their comments thereon;

- **BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED** that the Town Clerk shall refer the proposed amendments to the Comprehensive Plan to Onondaga County Planning for its review pursuant to General Municipal Law Section 239;
- **BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED** that the Town Clerk shall refer the proposed amendments to the Comprehensive Plan to the Town of Skaneateles Planning Board for its review and report (the Planning Board must provide its report no later than thirty (30) days following this referral); and
- **BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED** that the Town Clerk shall refer the proposed amendments to the Comprehensive Plan to the clerks of the towns of Niles, Spafford, Marcellus, Camillus, Elbridge, Owasco, Sennett, the Village of Skaneateles and Cayuga County no later than ten (10) days in advance of the public hearing; and
- **BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED** that the Town Clerk shall cause notice of such public hearings to be published in the official Town newspaper in accordance with Town Law Section 264 and all legal requirements, no later than ten (10) days in advance of the public hearing.

The adoption of the foregoing Resolution was moved by Councilor Tucker, seconded by Councilor Alexander, and duly put to vote, which resulted as follows:

Janet Aaron	Voting	Aye
Courtney Alexander	Voting	Aye
Chris Legg	Voting	Aye
Kevin McCormack	Voting	Aye
Mark Tucker	Voting	Aye

The resolution was thereupon declared duly adopted.

Dated: August 17, 2020

CERTIFICATION

I hereby certify that at a meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Skaneateles, Skaneateles, New York on August 17, 2020 the adoption of the foregoing Resolution was moved Councilor Tucker, seconded by Councilor Alexander, and duly put to vote, which resulted as follows:

Supervisor Aaron Yes
Councilor McCormack Yes
Councilor Legg Yes
Councilor Alexander Yes
Councilor Legg Yes

Julie A. Stenger

Skareateles Town Clerk

Carried 5-0